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Owners to Grant Easement to HTI on
Davis Wa r n e r I n n

In one of the most exciting developments ever for Historic Takoma, Doug Harbit
and Robert Patenaude have initiated efforts to grant an easement to HTI of their
historically significant pro p e r t y, the Davis Warner Inn on Carroll Av e n u e .

Familiar to many HTI members as the site of this and last year’s Annual Meetings,
the Inn (formerly the Cynthia Warner School) is a beautifully re s t o red circa 1850
Victorian  stru c t u re, and one of the oldest buildings in Takoma Park 

As we go to press, legal papers are being drawn up under which Doug and
Robert agree to maintain the historic character of the pro p e r t y, and ultimately to
bequeath the property to Historic Ta k o m a .

Doug and Robert have
been long-term supporters of
Historic Takoma and its mis-
sion to preserve the historic
character of the town. In addi-
tion to making their house
available for the A n n u a l
Meeeting, they are Benjamin
Gilbert lifetime members and
have contributed genero u s l y
to the A l f red P. Vogel fund.
Thank you, Doug and Robert!
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The Davis Warner Inn.

Although separated by an invisible bord e r, Ta k o m a
Park, MD and Takoma, DC were founded as one
c o m m u n i t y. For many years, residents even share d

some municipal services, with many Takoma Park, MD chil-
d ren, for example, attending DC schools right up until the
time of World War II.

Today the two communities are inextricably linked by
s h a red history, ambiance, and interests. The recent CVS con-
t roversy clearly shows that what happens on one side of the
line is critically important to residents on the other.

HTI was founded by residents of both communities to
serve their combined interests in preserving our neighbor-

hoods. To d a y, many members of HTI hail from DC. 
To improve our advocacy in the District, HTI has re c e n t-

ly applied for incorporation in DC. This will facilitate our
standing with the DC government, our sister DC gro u p s ,
and most importantly, our Takoma, DC resident constitu-
e n c y.

HTI also is working to enhance our base of support in
DC, and to increase the number of our DC members. We
encourage all Takoma, DC residents to join us. Our stre n g t h
lies in numbers—and in unity. 

Lorraine Pearsall
President
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AROUND TOWN

Friends of Old Takoma Established
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Yes, we all have heard the news—
the Park Pharmacy has closed.
Surprising many residents, long-

time owner “Doc” Fishbein. decided to
close his doors in October, ending more
than 60 years of service to the community.

O rganized by Bob Guldin and Te r r y
Seamans, “The Friends of Park
Pharmacy” community group has decid-
ed to continue with an expanded mission
to support all locally owned small busi-
nesses. Now called “The Friends of Old
Takoma” it plans to work for a pedestri-
an-friendly downtown with thriving
small businesses. (Old Takoma is defined
as reaching from Takoma Junction down
C a r roll Avenue to 4th Street in DC.).

A k i c k - o ff for the effort was a rally held
S u n d a y, November 1st at the corner of
Willow Street, NW and Carroll Avenue, in
f ront of the CVS. There were speakers fro m
the local business community, as well as
f rom Historic Ta k o m a .

If you would like to join this effort in the
f u t u re, please e-mail tjseamens@aol.com or
g u l d i n @ g w u . e d u .

HTI Beomes Member of
Economic Advisory Committee
HTI is now a member of the Community
Advisory Committee on Economic
Development Strategies. The Committee is
looking at economic revitalization issues
t h roughout Takoma Park, MD, focusing on
the business centers.HTI member Paul Chrostowski shows

his support for small business.

the future he had by buying a large tract
in 1885, extending from Carroll Avenue
over to the Big Spring (Elm and Poplar
Avenues) and to Woodland, as it is now
known. This became known as New
Takoma.”

North Takoma
“Again in 1889, Mr. Gilbert extended
the town’s borders by purchasing the
Jones and Naughton farms in North
Takoma.”

Grammar Farm
“Early in the Spring of 1884, Mr. Gilbert
purchased the Grammar Farm of 100
acres. It was known as Robert’s Choice.
This lay on both sides of the railroad,
extending from Sixth Street on the District
side to near Willow on the Maryland side;
and from Takoma Avenue on the north to
about Aspen Street on the south.”

New Takoma
“He (Mr. Gilbert) showed what a vision of

FROM THE ARCHIVES

How We Grew
Excerpts from “An Historical Sketch of Takoma Park” by Guy Clinton, Takoma

Lodge No. 29 (from “The Takoma Park Fair,” Pioneer Press, 1923)



HTI BUSINESS NEWS

HTI Establishes Alfred P.
Vogel Memorial Fund
As a tribute to HTI co-founder A l f red P.
(Phil) Vogel, who passed away last
October 1 following a fall in his home,
HTI has established the A l f red P. Vo g e l
Memorial Fund. Proceeds from the
fund will be used to promote and
defend historic preservation in the
Takoma community, including both
Takoma Park, MD and Takoma, DC. In
p a r t i c u l a r, fund monies will be used to
support and enforce the easements that
result from HTI’s new Historic
P reservation Easement Program (see
article on page 1).

HTI is grateful to Phil’s wife, A n n ,
for requesting that individuals wishing
to honor the memory of Phil make a
donation to HTI. As the newsletter
went to press, HTI had received nearly
$1,200 in memorial donations. These
contributions have been used as seed
money for the Fund. Anyone wishing
to make a contribution to the Fund
may send a check to HTI at P. O. Box
5781, Takoma Park, MD 20913. Include
a note with your donation that you
wish the money to be deposited into
the A l f red P. Vogel Memorial Fund.

As a final tribute to Phil, we re p r i n t

the following note which we re c e i v e d
f rom the DiLuigi family: “Inmemory of
Phil Vogel—a person we hold in high
esteem. Phil was a man who would not
c o m p romise his principals and who
s t rove to support his community and to
i m p rove our environment. In both obvi-
ous and subtle ways, Phil helped to make
our lives a little bit better.” And, indeed, he
d i d .

Happy Birthday, HTI!
This year marks Historic Takoma’s 20th
year of service to the Takoma community.
We are grateful to co-founders Ellen
Marsh, Roland Halstead, Phil Vogel, and
L o retta Neumann for having the fore s i g h t
to recognize the need for an org a n i z a t i o n
to help preserve our community’s her-
i t a g e .

We hope that you join the board of
d i rectors in celebrating HTI’s first two
decades. Announcements re g a rding cele-
bratory events will be forthcoming.

HTI Launches Restoration
Aw a r d
HTI awarded its first annual Restoration
Aw a rd this year to local builder A r t
M c M u rdie for his sensitive restoration of
7705 Takoma Avenue, originally the home
of Wilmer Platt, one the the early mayors

of Takoma Park.
Art, a resident of North Takoma, has

done extensive other work in Ta k o m a
Park as well. Congratulations, Art, on a
job well done!

HTI members are urged to submit
nominations for future recipients of this
a w a rd .

Welcome, Shirley Tr u e !
HTI is pleased to announce that
Re/Max 2000 Realtor, Shirley True, has
a g reed to participate in our Realtor
Housewarming Program. Under this
p rogram, participating realtors donate
a   membership in the name of each
household to whom the agent sold a
house in Takoma Park, MD and
Takoma, DC.  The Program has been a
significant source of new members for
HTI over the past few years. Shirley
joins Weichert Realtors, Carol Cutini
and Meg Finn, in the Program. We wish
them all a pro s p e rous 1999!

HTI Receives Grant Funds
for Book
HTI has been awarded a $3,000 grant
f rom the Montgomery County Historic
P reservation Commission and a $1,200
grant from the
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HTI Members Contribute Generously to Phil Vogel Fund

Scenes from HTI’s Annual Meeting. Left: HTI President, Lorraine Pearsall, expresses the organization’s appreciation to Doug
Harbit and Robert Patenaude for their offer to grant an easement to HTI of their property, the Davis Warner Inn. Right: Lorraine
awards the first annual HTI Restoration Award ($100) to local builder Art McMurdie.

➤Continued on page 4
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specifically its origins, popularity, etc. If
any of you has a special interest in this
vehicle and some information to share ,
we would appreciate your input. Yo u
may e-mail responses to Holly Burnhan
at heron25@aol.com. 

In other news, we will soon print a
new bro c h u re describing our self-guid-
ed walking tours for distribution at his-
torical institutions in the area. Intere s t e d
people will be able to write us for copies
of our walking tours. We hope to edu-
cate history buffs from around the coun-
t r y, and even the state, on the story of
Takoma Park.

Another bro c h u re, on the old
P resident’s Tree, corner of Maple and
Sligo Creek Parkway, will give the histo-
ry of this now-disappeared landmark.
This pamphlet will be the first in a series
on significant historical sites in Ta k o m a
Park. Visit the carriage house starting in
the Spring to pick up your free copies. 

Meanwhile, learn more about our
fair city’s past on the Dinky Line walk-
ing tour, led by Clair Garman on the first
Sunday of every month. This tour traces
the route of the Dinky Line, a 1900s tro l-
ley that ran from the Takoma Park sta-
tion to the Wildwood Amusement Park
and Glen Sligo Hotel. For re s e r v a t i o n s ,
call Clair at (301)270-1254.
M U S E U M
Holloween Festivities
HTI again welcomed trick-or- t re a t e r s
this Holloween at the Thomas-Sielger
Carriage House Museum., a site that
has become a favorite with its spooky
(but perfectly safe) setting and long
shaded driveway.

A R C H I V E S
Funds Needed to Complete
Archives Project
Over the past Summer and early Fall,
K a ren Heege worked as an HTI consultant
to catalog and organize HTI’s extensive
a rchives. In November, the A rc h i v e s
Committee, newly organized under co-
chairs Mary Singh and Sharon Cohen,
t o u red the collection that is housed in the
basement of City Hall. Ms. Heege led the
tour and distributed copies of the re c o rd s
collection she completed.

Although the bulk of the material has
been inventoried and and organized, the
individual collections remain to be
p rocessed. The committee is eager to get
this processing finished. The goal is to
make the HTI collections here in Ta k o m a
Park and in other Maryland sites available
to re s e a rchers. The committee also is anx-
ious to begin soliciting more materials
f rom area residents but must wait until
HTI has larger and more secure space that
is environmentally acceptable.

The grants have ended that funded
Ms. Heege’s work over the past few
months, so the committee is searching for
additional funding of a few thousand dol-
lars to complete the organization and pro-
cessing of the remaining materials. The
committee is pursuing grants from pre s e r-
vation and historical groups, but the turn-
a round time on most grants take at least
six months to a year. We would prefer to
retain Ms. Heege now to finish the re m a i n-
ing processing. Please contact Sharo n
Cohen (301-270-3132) or Mary Singh (301-
270-0466) if you have any leads on private
donations for the archives pro j e c t

E D U C A T I O N
Carriage Research Underway
The Education Committee is getting
ready for the arrival of our new but old
carriage, a 1891 Essex Trap. On loan fro m
the Thrasher Carriage Museum in
Cumberland, MD, this beautiful, small
p l e a s u re vehicle will grace the carriage
house at the Thomas-Siegler Carriage
House Museum for visitors to enjoy. We
a re currently re s e a rching this vehicle,

Montgomery County Humanities
Commission, to assist with the cost of
reprinting our popular book, “Ta k o m a
Park: Portrait of a Victorian Suburb..”
Both grants re q u i re matching funds. 

HTI has been working on re p r i n t i n g
the book for several months, following
the discovery that the original publisher
d i s c a rded the camera-ready copy.
F o r t u n a t e l y, with today’s scanning tech-
nology and the high quality of the
re p roduction in the original book, new
film can be created from an existing
c o p y. However, this is an expensive
p rocess and, despite the recent grants,
HTI is still several thousand dollars
short of the amount needed to complete
the prop work and print 1,000 copies.
C o n s e q u e n t l y, we continue to seek
funding sources. Less than two dozen
copies of the book remain in HTI’s
i n v e n t o r y.

Annual Meeting Held and
Board Members Elected
Sweltering heat did not deter appro x i-
mately 50 HTI members from attending
HTI’s annual meeting on Sunday,
December 6 at the historic Davis Wa r n e r
Inn on Carroll Avenue. The Inn (former-
ly the Cynthia Warner School) is a beau-
tifully re s t o red circa 1850 stru c t u re, and
is one of the oldest buildings in the
Takoma area. Guests marveled at the
l a rge rooms, high ceilings, period chan-
deliers and furnishings, and spectacular
holiday decorations.

The meeting was highlighted by
several special events. First, HTI
announced its new Historic
P reservation Easement Program (see
related article on page 1) and intro-
duced Doug Harbit and Robert
Patenaude, owners of the Inn, as the
first participants. Second, an entertain-
ing and informative talk and slide show
was presented by Jerry A. McCoy, pre s-
ident of the newly-formed Silver Spring
Historical Society. The lecture, which
received excellent reviews from those in
attendance, focused on old Silver
Spring. Third, HTI awarded its first
annual Restoration Aw a rd to local
builder Art McMurdie. 

H i s t o r i c ➤Continued on page 8

The Museum Committee
Needs You!

The Museum Committee is looking for a
few good men and women to help plan

programs, exhibits, and events at the
Thomas-Sielger Carriage House Museum
and Gardens, and to chart the course for

growth over the next few years.
If you are interested, please call Allison
Weiss, Chair, at 301-270-3848 or e-mail

her at allison.weiss@juno.com.
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Historic Takoma
RESOURCE GUIDE

KIRSTEN MOTO RW E R K E S
934 PHILADELPHIA AVE

SILVER SPRING, MD 20910

MONDAY-FRIDAY 8:00 AM - 6:OO PM

(301) 589-CARS
(2277)

RIDES TO & FROM TA K O M A& SILVER SPRING M E T R O
D E B I T CARD,  M/C,  AMEX,  DISCOVER, CHECKS

FAMILY OWNED AND OPERATED
23 YEARS BUSINESS EXPERIENCE

IMPORT & DOMESTIC

VOLVO SPECIALISTS

FULLSERVICE
SCHEDULED MAINTENANCE

STATE CERTIFIED EMISSION REPAIR
FACILITY

7009 Carroll Avenue
Takoma Park, Maryland 20912

FAMILY HAIR
SALON

(301) 270-3551

This Valuable Space
FOR SALE

Reach the Members and
Friends of Historic Takoma

To advertise, call

Pat Fox
202-291-0300
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HTI extends a special message
of thanks and recognition to
the following individuals and

o rg a n i z a t i o n s :
«BFG Clubbers
«Lorraine Pearsall
«Benefactors 
«A l f red P. Vogel Memorial Fund

D o n o r s
«Doug Harbit & Robert Patenaude
«City of Takoma Park, MD staff
«Holly Burnham
«Wayne Hobbs
«Jane Sween
«Takoma Park Newsletter
«Takoma Park Gazette
«Clair Garman
«Joan Duncan
«Ann Vo g e l
«K a ren Fishman
«Paul Chro s t o w s k i
«C a rol Cutini
«Meg Finn
«Walters Art Gallery
«Melissa Martens
«Ted Kowaluk
«K a ren Heege
«Dick O’Connor
«Charles Dukes
«Jerry A. McCoy
«Beverly Habada

We thank Dorothy L. Barnes, Patricia
Arnold and William C. Wa rd l a w, and
Charles A. Blackburn for their donations
of $250. As a result of their generous con-
tribution, they are inducted into the
Benjamin Franklin Gilbert Club, named
after the City’s founder, and become life-
time members of HTI.

We thank Lorraine Pearsall for her
contribution of $250. Her steadfast
commitment to our organization, both
financially and through her leadership
as president, has transformed HTI into
a meaningful and productive entity
within the Takoma community. 

We thank Loretta Neumann and
Paul O’Brien for their generous contri-
butions of $100, thus qualifying them
as HTI Benefactors. Their generosity in
support of our mission is much appre-
c i a t e d !

We thank James A. and Ana Maria
D u relli Di Luigi, Kathryn T. Simpson,
Eileen McGuckian, Robert & Sandra
Stevens, Julia E. Holloway, Dolores &
Robert Mulligan, Paul & Rita Marth, Ly n n
S. Holloway, and Jack Carson for their
g e n e rous contributions to the A l f red P.
Vogel Memorial Fund. This fund will be
used by HTI to support and defend his-
toric preservation in the Takoma commu-
n i t y.  (See related story on page 3)..

We thank Doug Harbit and Robert
Patenaude for their many generous contri-
butions to HTI, including sharing their
wonderful home (the Davis Warner Inn)
for our annual meeting, choosing HTI to
be the guardians of the Davis Warner Inn
by becoming the inaugural participants in
HTI’s historic preservation easement pro-
gram, bequeathing their beautiful home to
HTI, and donating $500 to the A l f red P.
Vogel Memorial Fund. Their genero s i t y
and commitment to historic pre s e r v a t i o n
not only will strengthen HTI, but hopeful-
ly also will encourage others to participate
in our easement program. (See re l a t e d
story on page 1)

We thank City of Takoma Park, MD
s t a ff Abel Castillo, Bobbie Phillips, and
Willis Shafer for their assistance in facilitat-
ing HTI’s archives inventory pro j e c t .

We thank Holly Burnham for donat-
ing a (PC) mouse and pad for HTI’s com-
puter used to inventory the archives at
City Hall. 

We thank Takoma Park, MD A s s i s t a n t

City A d m i n i s t r a t o r, Wayne Hobbs, for see-
ing to it that HTI received a copy of the
videotape documenting the July 1, 1997
City unification events. The tape has been
added to HTI’s permanent archives for the
benefit of future residents of (unified)
Takoma Park, MD. 

We thank Jane Sween, head of the
Montgomery County Historical Society
L i b r a r y, for giving HTI board members
and our archives consultant a tour of the
library and an explanation of how the
library manages its re c o rds. 

We thank the Takoma Park Newsletter
and The Takoma Park Gazette for pub-
lishing HTI’s 1998 United Way and
Combined Federal Campaign solicitation
announcements in their respective media.
The UW/CFC Campaigns are a signifi-
cant source of income for HTI, and we
very much appreciate the support of these
two publications.

We thank Clair Garman for his tire l e s s
e fforts in producing and conducting the
informative and entertaining Dinky Line
Walking To u r. The Tour has received rave
reviews from those who have participat-
ed. 

We thank Joan Duncan for contacting
HTI to return a box of borrowed HTI
materials, which turned out to contain
some of the original documentation for
the Takoma Park, MD historic district
application. 

We thank Ann Vogel for re q u e s t i n g
that individuals wishing to honor the
memory of her late husband, HTI co-
founder A l f red P. (Phil) Vogel, make a
donation to HTI. Phil was committed to
HTI and its mission and, thanks to A n n ,
his memory will live on, via the A l f red P.
Vogel Memorial Fund.

We thank Karen Fishman for supervis-
ing our archives consultant. Under
K a ren’s guidance, the consultant was able
to produce a comprehensive inventory of
HTI’s extensive archives. 

We thank Paul Chrostowski for re p re-
senting HTI before the Takoma Park, MD
City Council, in support of the Council re s o-
lution endorsing the Friends Of Old Ta k o m a .
Paul’s last minute pinch hitting scored a
home run for us!

Lorraine Pearsall of HTI presents a poin-
settia to Meg Finn at the Annual
Christmas Party in thanks for her sup-
port of HTI.



CAROL CUTINI
TAKOMA PARK SPECIALIST

TOP 2% OF AGENTS NATIONWIDE

Thank you for your friendship, for your referrals,
and for allowing me to assist so many of you in
your real estate transactions over the past 15
years.

Warmest wishes,
Carol

Office: 

Res: 

Fax:

(301) 656-2500

(301) 570-5111

(301) 907-8572

We thank Carol Cutini and Meg
Finn of Weichert Realtor for their very
g e n e rous donation of six and ten new
HTI memberships re s p e c t i v e l y, re p re-
senting homes they sold in Ta k o m a
Park in 1998. We very much appre c i a t e
their support and participation in HTI’s
Realtor Housewarming Program, and
wish them continued success in the
housing market in 1999! 

We thank the Walters Art Gallery of
B a l t i m o re, MD for donating two
pedestal display cases, which will be
put to good use at the Thomas-Seigler
Carriage House Museum. We also
thank Melissa Martens for alerting us to
the cases’ availability, and Ted Kowaluk
and Karen Heege for traveling to
B a l t i m o re to retrieve the cases.

We thank HTI legal counsel Dick
O’Connor for his assistance in many
legal matters, most notably our historic
p reservation easement program.  We
a p p reciate his patience in accommodat-
ing our many  (sometimes contradicto-
ry) voices, and for meeting with us dur-
ing many off hours 

We thank Charles Dukes for his long-
standing support in helping us market
our popular book, “Takoma Park: Portrait
of a Victorian Suburb.” Sales of the book at
Chuck & Dave’s have been a major sourc e
of income for HTI over the years.

We thank Jerry A. McCoy, president of
the Silver Spring Historical Society, for his
excellent talk and slide show on old Silver
Spring, presented at HTI’s annual meet-
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ing. 
F i n a l l y, we thank former Takoma Park,

MD City A d m i n i s t r a t o r, Beverly Habada,
for the excellent assistance she provided to
HTI during the many years she served the
C i t y. She was a good friend to HTI, and we
shall miss her tre m e n d o u s l y. We wish her
all the best in her future endeavors!

Thank you,all!

Welcome New and Renewed
Members! (9/98-12/98)
Mark Choe—Mark’s Kitchen   
Jos. Klockner & Company   
Steven Melov & James Goddard
Mark Schechter   
Patricia Taylor & William Batko
Charles A. (Al) Blackburn   
Scott T. Davis   
Jean & Joe Faulkner   
Anna & Yuri Zelinsky   
Kent Abraham   
Nancy Bell-Edwards   
James A. & Ana Maria Durelli Di Luigi   
Michael McGunnigle & Andra Sawyer
Kathryn T. Simpson   
Susan Schreiber   
Shirley True   
K a ren Kay Petersen   
D r. Robert A. Lazun   
K a ren Maury—MSI Realty
John R. Kurz   
Linda Borst   
Eileen McGuckian   
Robert & Sandra Stevens   
Julia E. Holloway   
D o l o res & Robert Mulligan   

Ron Wa l d ron   
F red & Darlene Levenson   
Andy Rosenberg & Marian Zeles
K a ren Swick   
Lydia Oberholtzer & Mike Goodno
Patty Delaney & Dean Menke
Earl F. Gohl & Anna Burg e r
Hank Pre n s k y — Weichert Realtor
Steve & Susan Browning   
Mike Fisher & Christy Lopez
Elizabeth A. Hone & Stephen A. We s t
Robert E. Guldin & Susan Strasser
L e n o re A. Robinson   
Jasper Ingersoll   
Amy Ellen Polk   
D rew & Jane Spalding   
Ellen R. Marsh & Allan T. Marsh
Steven L. Mackler—The Landscape

G roup, LT D .
B ruce L. Moyer & Jo Ann Bowman
Frances E. Phipps—The Phipps Group, Inc.
Paul O’Brien   
D o rothy L. Barnes   
Kathy Brooks-Denny & Robert L. Denny II
Megan Carroll   
Laura Carter & Karen Bryant
Gemma Flamberg   
Ellen S. Ginsberg   
R i c h a rd C. Gross   
Ruth Leffler   
Paul & Rita Marth   
Lynn S. Holloway   
Kate M. Perry   
Mark Stahr & Don Houck
Kurt & Faith Stern   
S h a ron & Bob Stewart   
Allison Weiss   

Historic Takoma
REAL ESTATE GUIDE

These outstanding realtors support Historic Takoma by providing a free HTI membership to every household that buys a
home in the Takoma community. Our many thanks!

Since 1979 Historic Takoma has been in 
the forefront of preserving and protecting

our architectural heritage and
small-town ambiance.

Thank you neighbors.
Thank you Historic Takoma!

SHIRLEY TRUE Realtor

25-year Takoma resident
Top 2% of agents nationwide

588-8896              Re/Max 2000



Historic Takoma, Inc.
PO Box 5781
Takoma Park, MD 20913

Takoma officers were elected for 1999:
Lorraine Pearsall, president; Te d
Kowaluk, vice president; Kathy Bro o k s -
D e n n y, secretary; and, Jack Carson,
t re a s u re r. New board members elected
a re Allison Weiss, who will chair HTI’s
Museum Committee; Holly Burnham,
who will chair HTI’s Education
Committee; and, Mary Singh, who will
co-chair HTI’s A rchives Committee.
Expiring board member Rev. Tre v o r
Delafield, who co-chairs HTI’s Historic
P reservation Committee, was re - e l e c t e d .
Continuing board members are Doro t h y
Barnes (HTI historian); Joel Solomon
(Thomas-Siegler Museum Gro u n d s
Committee co-chair); Laura DiCurc i o
( G rounds Committee co-chair); Gemma
F l a m b e rg; and, Pat Fox (Newsletter and
Membership Committees chair). HTI off i-
c e r s serve one-year terms; other board
members serve three-year terms.

HTI BUSINESS NEWS
➤Continued from page 4

Pictured above are two handsome but totally unknown residents of
Takoma Park from around the turn of the century. Their unidentified pic-

tures are part of Historic Takoma’s archives. If anyone knows their identity,
please get in touch with Dorothy Barnes at (301)270-2431. Thanks! 

FROM THE ARCHIVES
Do You Know Me?


